Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                              Monday, May 22, 2017 5-7pm, Lyme Town Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by T. Irving at 5:00 pm.  Members present included; Anthony Irving, Mary Augustiny, Eric Belt, Sue Merrow, Bernie Gillis, Anthony Griggs, Kim Bradley, Parker Lord, Rob Smith, David Bingham, Paul Armond, Elizabeth Robinson, Rich Chyinski, and Jamie Fosburgh.  Also present P. Young, Program Director
· Acceptance of March 27, 2017 Meeting Minutes: Motion made by D. Bingham, seconded by P. Lord to accept March 27, 2017 minutes as presented. Unanimous
· National Park Service Updates: 
· 2017 Budget Discussion: J. Fosburgh updated the committee on the 2017 budget allocations and process of getting funds into cooperative agreements. The line item in the 2017 budget for the Eightmile River was approved at $170,000. The National Park Service would assign some of that for NPS services and administration, with remainder going into a cooperative agreement to fund activities and staff support at the watershed level.  An additional $5,000 is being proposed to be added to the Eightmile River Cooperative Agreement for a 10 year accomplishment report. He also explained that there was a new process of review for any cooperative agreements of $100,000 and over, which he is trying to get further clarification on, to further advise river committees. Therefore if the amount currently proposed for the Eightmile cooperative agreement needs to be under the $100,000, NPS would reallocate the funds in another cooperative agreement to support wild and scenic partnership river projects and services. He explained that the National Park Service will be looking at setting up cooperative agreements with the Conservation Legacy Program for additional staff support.
· July W&S Workshop/Training in Mass: J. Fosburgh reviewed the upcoming Wild & Scenic Partnership River Workshop in July at Westfield State University in Massachusetts. The first part will be for partnership river updates and the second part is a training program on developing and protecting visual resources. At this point, A. Irving and P. Young are planning on attending, at least the first part. 
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trusts, Towns)
· The Nature Conservancy: E. Robinson reported that she is now full time with The Nature Conservancy. She will now have some additional duties. R. Smith asked about the Chapman Pond primitive campsite and E. Robinson noted that it is scheduled to be started in July. D. Bingham noted that there should be further discussion regarding Burnham Brook as a field office space.  He noted that multiple groups, including ERWSCC, Audubon CT and local Land Trusts would be able to share space, but it would need approval of the Stewardship Committee.
· Salem Land Trust: D. Bingham reported that Salem has 2-3 potential land acquisition projects that would be suitable for the Forest Legacy Fund. T. Irving asked S. Merrow if there was any update to state funding. She replied that at this point funding was up in the air and there are multiple budgets being discussed. 
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education: S. Merrow reported on Outreach and Education Subcommittee activities. She noted that the East Haddam Earth Day and Science Fair had over 250 participants. ERWSCC had a booth along with East Haddam Conservation Commission and East Haddam Land Trust. She also noted that ERWSCC participated in the “Taste of East Haddam” event. She added that she was submitting a small article to the paper regarding the ERWSCC community grant funds for educational programs.
· Education Program Updates
· Groton Middle School: This event was May 19 at the Hopyard partnering with Thames Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited. There were about 70 students participating in the program.
· East Haddam Middle School: P. Young and E. Robinson will be doing a program for 5 seventh grade classes on stormwater pollution.
· Summer Family Programs: S. Merrow and P. Young went over the three family summer programs planned for July. These will include “Fascinating Insects”, Birding for All Ages” and “Living Waters”. 
· Protection and Management
· Goodwin Trail –Updates: R. Smith reported that the 4 kiosks ERWSCC was responsible for are up. Maps and other info. will be printed shortly and will be added. He also noted that working with B. Gillis and Franklin Academy students they were able to construct about 160 feet of boardwalk along the trail. And he also reported that he has had further discussions with owner/manager of I-Park regarding the Goodwin Trail extension north.  The Fox Hopyard Golf Course is going through management changes and so that can be pursued further once decisions are made.
· IBA: P. Young reported that Audubon CT had not been able to secure two grants for further outreach in the Important Bird Area.  If further funding is received by ERWSCC though, this would be a good project to consider funding, at least partially.
· Open Space Map update: P. Young noted that ERWSCC is due to update its open space map and she will set up a meeting in a few weeks to gather information on recent acquisitions.
· Science and Monitoring
· Summer Monitoring: P. Young has coordinated with Three Rivers Community College for two students to help with summer baseline monitoring. This will be the fourth summer. Training and start of monitoring will be third week of June.
· Stream temperature loggers: T. Griggs updated the committee on possibilities of refurbishing old HOBO loggers. P. Young has worked out locations for 10 loggers that ERWSCC will get from DEEP to launch in local streams to collect data for a year.  T. Griggs, E. Belt, R. Chyinski, B. Gillis and E. Robinson will be helping to launch and keep track of the loggers to make sure they stay submerged and to take independent readings. Loggers need to be in place by end of May.
· Macroinvertebrate Sampling: P. Young indicated that she was still waiting for fall data results, but that she might also pursue some summer monitoring at DEEP’s request for paired assessments.
· Moulson Pond Fishway: P. Young reported that the Fishway was opened by DEEP at the beginning of April, and video feed is being reviewed by V. Ranelli, with results on types and numbers being reported on a shared dropbox account to DEEP.  ERWSCC coordinates equipment needs and video feed review with DEEP.
· Project Review
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem: Nothing new to report.
· Hopyard Golf Course-request for diversion modification-DEEP review of diversion protocol and status: P. Young will be drafting comments on this and submitting to DEEP
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Town bridge replacement-above Chapman Falls East Haddam: P. Young reviewed this preliminary design with the committee. DOT will be doing the design on this project and the town will be handling the construction part. DOT needs a letter from the coordinating committee to proceed with further design.  Comments will reflect the preliminary nature of the plans.
· Town of Lyme-Hartman Park, Eversource Crossing: P. Young noted there was nothing new to report on this project. Plans are anticipated sometime later summer.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: P. Young noted that expenses are on the back of the agenda handout.
· CACEE-Connecticut Agriculture, Conservation, Economic  Education Center: P. Young, T. Irving and R. Smith updated the committee on the different properties that were looked at with CT RC&D, Inc. for possible shared office space. 
· Old/New Business
· Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:05pm


Respectfully submitted by Patricia Young
